Excerpts from 2013 MCC Minutes related to Surfer’s Beach Erosion Protection

3/27/13 MCC Board of Supervisors’ Report: Surfer’s Beach erosion multi-agency meeting
convened by Harbor District March 13 (staff from Army Corps, County Parks & Public Works,
Caltrans, Gulf of Farallones Marine Sanctuary, Coastal Commission, offices of Senators Feinstein,
Boxer, Hill, Assemblyman Mullin). County Parks will follow up with County TA and Caltrans re
public access/safety along Hwy 1 at Surfers Beach. Harbor District & Army Corps will follow up re
possible small scale demonstrations of alternative erosion control measures for Surfers Beach.

4/10/13 MCC Board of Supervisors’ Report: Surfers’ Beach 400 ft of danger — County received
Cosco Busan mitigation funding — project planning will be starting soon with public involvement.

7/10/13 MCC Board of Supervisors’ Report: Consultant on County retainer will design Surfer’s
Beach CCT, retaining wall, and staircase. County is optimistic that Coastal Commission and
Caltrans will work with us to complete this project.

9/10/13 MCC Board of Supervisors’ Report: 9/9/13 Surfer’s Beach meeting with Supervisor
Horsley, Caltrans, CCC & County staff, to discuss how to fix erosion and beach access.
Agreement on 3 priorities: safe vertical access to beach, 400 ft segment of CCT, and shoreline
protection for Hwy 1.



